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Summary:-

The purpose of this report is to update members on expenditure of the earmarked reserves for the Pay & Workforce Strategy Project in accordance with the Council resolution of 17 July 2007 and report CE37/07 considered on 11 September 2007.

Recommendation:-

It is recommended that the Council notes the current position and awaits further reports in due course.

Contact Officer:
Jason Gooding
Ext:
7009

BACKGROUND INFORMATION AND OPTIONS

Members will be aware that, in accordance with the Council’s resolution of 17 July 2007, a sum of £112,322 has been released from earmarked reserves in order to implement provisions of the single status agreement. These include harmonisation of annual leave, sick pay and overtime for all staff.

The cost of implementation of single status for April to September 2007 was approximately £35,500. The full-year effect is therefore estimated to be £71,000 – which can be comfortably met within the £112,322 allocated. To date, none of the allocated money has been spent; members will be updated when expenditure is incurred against this budget.

Report CE37/07 reminded members that a total of £3m of revenue reserves (£1m per year for three years) has been earmarked primarily for implementation of job evaluation.  The overall financial impact of job evaluation cannot be determined until the following conditions are met:

· All scores are finalised (which means appeals must be heard and determined)

· Pay lines are modelled and negotiated with trades unions

· Pay protection and back pay terms are agreed with trades unions

Scores for posts were communicated to staff on 31 August 2007, and members of staff were given until 12 October 2007 to appeal. It was emphasised to staff that the appeal process is an important part of ensuring that all jobs are fairly and accurately scored – appeals should not be considered a ‘grievance’ against the organisation.

Approximately 250 appeals have been received (c. 40% of evaluated posts). It is critical to the fairness of the process that each appeal is given full consideration. The volume of appeals that need to be heard will inevitably impact in the timescales for implementation of job evaluation – it is now almost certain that implementation will occur after 1st April 2008 with any agreement (including back-pay and protection) being effective from that date. This will not therefore significantly impact on the overall cost to the authority of job evaluation.

The trades unions remain committed to working with the authority to ensure that implementation proceeds as quickly as possible without compromising the need to fully consider each appeal. A joint communication to all staff from management and trades unions is planned to be issued shortly.

Initial estimates suggest that pay-modelling may not be completed until May 2008 due to the number of appeals. Estimates of the financial impact are dependent upon this work being completed. Members will therefore be updated with estimates in due course. There is no reason to believe that allocated reserves will be insufficient for implementation.

The Deputy Chief Executive is available at any time to any members who require an update on the latest position with regards to job evaluation and implementation.
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